	Sutton School Committee

Sutton, Massachusetts 01590


The Sutton School Committee met in Room 1A of the Sutton Municipal Center on Monday, March 3rd, 2008.

School Committee Members present at the meeting were Mr. Paul Brennan, Vice-chair, Ms. Liisa Locurto, Secretary, Ms. Pamela Beaton Graves and Ms. Tracey Zuliani.

Administrators present at the meeting were Dr. Cecilia Di Bella, Superintendent, Mr. Michael Breault, Principal, Sutton Elementary School, Ms. Lucille DiLeo, Director of Curriculum and Instruction. 

Also present were Ms. Denise Harrison, Grade 4 teacher, Ms. Christina Gamble, High School Math teacher, Mr. Richard Levansavich, High School Social Studies teacher, and Adam Johnson, Student Representative.

Agenda Item 1 – Call to Order

Mr. Brennan called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. 

Agenda Item 2 – Citizen Forum

No one wished to speak

Agenda Item 3 – Consent Agenda

Dr. Di Bella responded to a question raised at the meeting on February 7th about an invoice item for math textbooks for the Middle School on the Bill Schedule dated February 4th.  These are materials purchased for a 7th grade math pilot program currently underway.  

Ms. Zuliani moved and Ms. Locurto seconded to approve the Consent Agenda as presented, including the meeting minutes from January 28th and February 7th, 2008 as well as the Bill Schedules dated February 4th and March 3rd, 2008.









Carried 3/0 with one abstention

Agenda Item 4 – Student Update

Adam Johnson, Student Representative, provided an update of the recent and upcoming student activities and events, including the following:

· Student Council; Spirit Week will take place in March with days dedicated to specific themes. A Big Brother, Big Sister program with the Elementary School recently started.  

· Individual class news; the Seniors continue to work on planning for the prom on May 16th.  The Juniors recently raised funds through the sale of carnations for the Junior Prom, which is also at the Biltmore in Providence, RI.

· Jane Austen’s Pride and Prejudice will be performed by the Drama Club.  Performances will be on Thursday, and Saturday March 27th and 29th at 7 PM and Sunday March 30th at 2 PM at the Simonian Center Auditorium.

· Dr. Di Bella added that there will be a ‘High Tea’ at 1 PM prior to the Sunday, March 30th performance. Mothers and daughters of elementary school students are invited along with senior citizens. All are encouraged to bring a favorite tea cup.   Transportation will be provided from the Senior Center.

Agenda Item 5 – Update on Standards-based Report Card Project
Mr. Michael Brealt, Mrs. Denise Harrison and Ms. Lucille Di Leo presented an update on the multi-year transition to Standards-based Report Cards, which began last year.  The district is committed to standards-based education and the report card is a clear, specific and measurable means of communicating student achievement information to parents.  Assessments are based on tools which will reveal specific information.  There will be a transition from quarters to trimesters, providing time for the students to demonstrate proficiency, understanding and their level of achievement.  There is a progression of standards from grade to grade, offering greater consistency in assessment.  This method gauges a child’s knowledge against him/herself rather than in comparison to the other students in the class.  It will be another 1 ½ years before the program is fully implemented.  Math standards were developed initially.  Language Arts will be addressed next, followed by Science and Social Studies.  This program will begin in the Elementary School and will then roll out to the Simonian Center.  It will be implemented slowly and deliberately, with extensive faculty input and parental involvement.  

Agenda Item 6 – Update on Community Service Learning (CSL) Project
Ms. Christina Gamble and Mr. Rich Levansavich presented an update on the CSL program that connects classroom learning with meaningful service to the community.  Sutton is the recipient of a grant through the DOE to initiate this project.  In total, the district will be awarded funds totaling $24,500 over a 3-year period.  The current school year is the second of three years. Several new projects across all schools were awarded mini-grants. The goal is to permanently incorporate this program into the district through sustainable funding from within the district. 

Agenda Item 7 – Update on Town and School Department Budgets
Dr. Di Bella stated that there is not a great deal to report. She attended the Town Administrator’s presentation of the Town‘s FY ‘09 budget on February 12th.  There is a significant gap between the budget the School Committee adopted and the Town’s allocation of funds for the schools.  She reiterated that we are still at the beginning of very long process and hopes remain high that money will be freed up in the legislature to close the gap.

Agenda Item 8 – Progress Report on School Committee Policy Manual
Ms. Locurto provided an update on this initiative.  As sections are completed, they will be available in the Superintendent’s office for public review.  The plan is to approve each section as it is completed, with the sections available as approved.  A Procedures Manual will be an offshoot of the Policy manual, with references as appropriate.

Agenda Item 9 – Superintendent’s Update
Dr. Di Bella reported the following:

· Tina Hodge, a Sutton Middle School student who has endured the challenge of leukemia, with a full recovery by the age of 8, is an honored hero of the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society.  She is devoted to helping others achieve the same success and is spearheading ‘Pennies for Patients’ at the Simonian Center from March 3rd – March 19th.   The funds collected during the three-week period benefit other leukemia and lymphoma patients. 

· Today was a very special day in which the birthday of Dr. Seuss was celebrated with fun activities at school throughout the day.

· Mr. Daigle and the department heads contributed to a very successful 8th Grade Parent Orientation, which gave an overview of the programs and activities available at Sutton High School.  Student leaders Emily Tetreault and Matt Carr in particular, gave an accurate depiction of life at Sutton High School.

· MCAS season has begun.  Between now and June, the schedule will be full of activities associated with MCAS testing.  Tips and information can be found on the website (http://www.suttonschools.net).

· Project C.O.F.F.E.E. is a successful alternative learning program in Oxford, which is attended by some Sutton school students.  The Telegram and Gazette recently highlighted the staff and programs.

· Both the Boys and the Girls basketball teams are doing very well this year.  The Boys team has a game against South Lancaster on March 5th at 6:00 p.m. and Girls Varsity against Whitinsville at WPI.  Transportation will be provided, but students must sign up.

· The patches to the Simonian Center roof proved insufficient during the snow, ice and rainstorm on February 13th and there were numerous leaks.  Mr. James Smith, Town Administrator, has recommended that an engineering firm from Waltham assess the roof and determine how best to fix it.  They will be onsite later in March.  The town is also looking into whether the company that did the patching has any stated guarantees on their work.  The school is working to mitigate the impact of the leaks on the classrooms.

· A movie film group from California is exploring the possibility of filming in Sutton with the High School as the backdrop.  One of the principals of the group is a graduate of Sutton Schools.  The Board of Selectmen is aware of the proposal.  Dr. Di Bella will request more information from the filming company.

Agenda Item 10 – New Business, Agenda Items, Action Items
· Reminder that there will be a School Building Committee meeting on Wednesday, March 5th at 7:15 in Room 1A, Sutton Municipal Building

· Parents are encouraged to utilize the Sutton Schools website at http://www.suttonschools.net as there is a considerable amount of information there and it is a valuable resource.

· The Committee determined that there is a need for a meeting on March 17th.  

Agenda Item 11 – Adjournment to Executive Session

At 8:40 p.m., Ms. Beaton Graves moved and Ms. Zuliani seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting to Executive Session for purpose of discussing collective bargaining.









Carried 4/0

Respectfully Submitted, 

Carol S. Colena

Recording Secretary 
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